
                                       

REGULAR MEETING 

July 10, 2023 

 

 A regular meeting of the Sherrill City Commission was held at 7:00 p.m. on July 10, 

2023. Present were Mayor B. Vineall, Commissioners T. Dixon, P. Hubbard, J. Shay, and City 

Manager B. Lovett and City Clerk M. Holmes. 

  

 Mayor Vinall opened the meeting with a moment of silence in honor of Chirs Dunn, 

former WWTP superintendent that was a 30-year employee.  Dunn passed away on Saturday, 

July 8, 2023. 

MINUTES 

 

 Motion was made by J. Shay and seconded by P. Hubbard that the minutes of the 

previous meeting be approved as written. 

 

AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Shay, Vineall 

 

BILLS 

 

 Motion was made by P. Hubbard and seconded by T. Dixon that the following bills be 

approved for payment and W. Vineall be authorized to sign the warrant. 

 

        Fund Warrant No. Date                  Dollars 

City Claims on 13 7/10/2023 $ 92,612.43 

Sewer Claims on 13 7/10/2023 $ 9,001.82  

P&L Claims on 13 7/10/2023 $ 23,680.10 

Trust & Agency Claims on 13 7/10/2023 $1,250.00 

 

AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Shay, Vineall 

 

ROUTE 5 PROJECT 

 

 B. Lovett gave an update on the Route 5 sidewalk project that the City obtained a grant 

for over a year ago. The State DOT has finally gotten the project specifications almost complete, 

but with our engineer’s recommendation getting the project bid and constructed by the fall would 

be very tight at best, so he suggested bidding in winter with a first thing in the Spring 

construction. The City Commission concurred. 

 

AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Shay, Vineall 

 

UTV AND GOLF CART COMPLAINTS 

 

 B. Lovett reported that the City has not typically addressed the few golf carts that traverse 

the city streets to the golf course. By letter of the law, New York State Vehicle and Traffic Law 

2403, it prohibits the use of ATV’s, UTV’s and golf carts on public highways (city streets). 

There has been an increase in vehicles as well as a number of complaints about UTV’s and to a 

lesser extent golf carts. The City cannot selectively enforce against either of these vehicles, nor 

can it create local legislation to allow under certain criteria. Thus, the City Commission directed 

the City Manager and police department to start the enforcement of NYS Vehicle and Traffic law 

in regard to section 2403. Lovett will coordinate a statement for release with the police chief and 

the city attorney. 

    

SALE OF SURPLUS PROPERTY – P&L PICK-UP TRUCK 

 

 Lovett reported that the auction for the pick-up ends tomorrow, but the price is already up 

to $21,400. When the auction closes the buyer needs to be approved and the next meeting is not 

until July 31st, the price is already at the expected sale price. Motion was made by J. Shay and 

seconded by P. Hubbard to authorize the City Manager to award the sale after the auction closes 

on July 11, 2023. 

 

AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Shay, Vineall 

 

 Motion was made by J. Shay and seconded by T. Dixon to adjourn. 

 

AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Shay, Vineall 

 

 

          Michael Holmes 

          City Clerk 


